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PITCAIRN ISLAND COUNCIL
Public Meeting Notes held at the Public Hall
Commencing at 2.00pm 18™ November 2020

Present:
Mayor Charlene Warren-Peu, Deputy Mayor Kevin Young, Cr Shawn Christian, Cr L Jaques, Cr Lea
Brown, Administrator Nick Kennedy and Island Secretary Heather Menzies

Apologies: Cr Michele Christian, Cr Ariel Harding,
In attendance: 18 members of the community,

Welcome: The Mayor & Administrator welcomed the Governor and t

Agenda Item

The Mayor advised the purpose of meeting is for the Governfo{;l ex] j ain'the current sﬁuaﬁon regarding
medical pathways for Pitcairn Islanders who do not hold NZ pé’SS)port he handed the meeting over to
the Governor. & :

The Governor confirmed that Pitcairners requiring urg
Tahiti as usual. regardless of what passport they hold.

She went on to stay that a letter has been wrltten to ;guthoriti
for non-NZ passport holding resident Pitcairn Islanders to en
However, that request has been dek,gl:i:ngd. Th’e:fGQvemor”"éfa

\at HMG has been advised that the NZ
government will deal with visa applications, from non-NZ passport holding resident Pitcairners, only
on a case by case basis and that ¢ licati lied for individually. This can be done
from Pitcairn with assistance from

ere has been extensive lobbying by the Governor, Deputy Governor and

er over the past two months and the importance of getting Pitcairn non-NZ
medical treatment has been consistently conveyed. She said that
ware of Pitcairn’s need for humanitarian support but COVID-19

; - NZ border controls and there is little flexibility. She acknowledged
of the world, has been hugely impacted by the travel restrictions associated
d assured the community they are doing all that they can.

risk managerr e
that Pitcairn, like the
with the pandemic an

The Mayor thankéd3h¢r for taking the time to personally share this information with the community
and reiterated that there remains very real concern that those who do not hold NZ citizen ship will not
get necessary routine medical care as needed.

The Governor then spoke about our relationship with Baroness Sugg who is very much looking forward
to the JMC and bi-laterals, particularly with the Mayor. She noted that the Baroness continues to be
enthusiastic about Pitcairn.

The Governor also acknowledged the work done by PIO and the Deputy Governor in negotiating the
extension of the Silver Supporter shipping contract for the coming year — with potential for renewal. She
stated that although voyages will remain reduced for the time being due to the Pandemic i.e. allowing
only for voyages between NZ and Pitcairn - we will be ready to move when the time comes.




The Governor spoke about developments relating to various COVID-19 vaccines, which are looking
promising. She advised HMG has committed to getting vaccines to the overseas territories as soon as
possible and ensuring they are efficiently distributed.

The Governor acknowledged the work done by the Financial Review Committee and Administrator,
with the FCDO, on the standard of living basket for Pitcairn and also the work done in preparation for
the IMC.

The Mayor thanks the Governor asked the gallery for questions:

Questions from the Gallery

1. Pitcairn is COVID-19 free. Does the Governor think the NZ government view this favourably
when considering visa entry applications?

practice for some time. Going forward,
undertaken by an independent party?

4. Why are we continuing | to wait so long for the Deputy Governor to action his part in progressing
active Settlement Appllcatlons‘7 They are takmg far too long and appllcants who have paid their

be time-framed if necessary. It was pointed out that there
place Wthh are not being adhered to. The Governor said she

Shawn Christia;

to pick up the ent Med-evac patlent and carer in Tabhiti.

It was noted that L'P itcairn will be represented at the upcoming virtual JMC meeting by Cr L Jaques,
Mayor Warren, Deputy Mayor K Young, and the Administrator via teleconference.

Meeting Closed: 2.40pm
Mayor Charlene Warren: ( g /Z { BT iiiner s conane e




